October 3, 2024


Present
Dan Malan, Kevin Bolen, Jim Ogle, Louise van der Eijk, Annette Matlock, Jennifer Anderson, Terry Berger, Jenny Iorga, Jennifer Rhees, Steve Sherer, Ken Suchy, Lee Roby

Absent
Richelle Greene

Youth Orchestra
Susan Stein expressed interest and expertise in helping form a youth orchestra and will meet with Dan and Jennifer

Facilities
All concert dates have been approved, but dress rehearsals are still blocked.  Steve is actively working on correcting.  
Percussion equipment will be secured in the event MHS percussion is indeed gone on October 19.

Tickets/Marketing
Season mailer went out to 250 people.  We have sold around 140 tickets, in a mix of season tickets and October 19 only.
Annette still needs volunteers to help in the lobby prior to the concert.  We currently have 2 signed up.

Financials
The orchestra is in good shape financially, but we do need money to keep the status quo.  Dan submitted a request to ICCU to sponsor a concert and will continue to solicit businesses.  Terry has a link from Sparklight he will send over.  
The board decided it would allow ads/inserts in the program as a sponsor for a specific piece of music.  A motion, made by Steve and seconded by Kevin, to allow Alexander Hill to sponsor a piece in exchange for advertising his practice room business, passed unanimously.
Jim volunteered to call past donors to thank them for making a donation and ask for donations this year.
Many fundraising ideas were floated around, including sponsoring a seat in the orchestra, having a restaurant sponsor a party for donors, and selling a seat in the orchestra for a dress rehearsal.
The board also likes the idea of having a raffle for the privilege of conducting Sleigh Ride on our Christmas concerts.


Photography
The board would like to update our website photos.  Lee’s son-in-law is interested in taking photos as is Richelle’s teen.  The orchestra will stay on stage for a few minutes following our October 19 concert to obtain photos.

Meridian City
The community art party was a huge success and the orchestra had a lot of visitors to the booth.  Jim also spoke with the executive director of the Boise Philharmonic, who was eager to support the MSO.

YAC
Date confirmed with Dunkley Music for January 25.  Louise would like Meredith to update the poster she made last year with the current year’s dates.  Louise made a motion to have Meredith make updates, which Steve seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

Personnel
There will be a violin auditioning next week and Kevin heard from a trumpet player and flute player about getting on our sub list.

Next meeting Thursday, December 5, 7:30 p.m.
